
     
 

March 31, 2023 
 
 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for the Freemason St. Bridge Construction in fiscal year 2024. The 
entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Norfolk, located at 810 Union St., Ste 
1101, Norfolk, VA 23510. The funding would construct a 106-foot long, 52-foot-wide, two-lane 
bridge in the St. Paul's Transformation area. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds 
because it will provides an east-west connection between two principal arterials where none 
previously existed. The project will connect directly to the St. Paul’s Transformation BUILD 
Project. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 
USC 133(b). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
Robert C. “Bobby” Scott 
Member of Congress 
 
 
 


